
MINUTES 
CITY OF CANBY 

BICYCLE AND PEDESTRIAN COMMITTEE 
23 April 2019 

Willow Creek Conference Room 
220 NE 2nd Ave 

Canby, OR 97013  

Committee Members Present:  Mindy Montecucco, Cliff Ash, Bruce Parker, Mike Hemelstrand 
and Russ Heinemann 

Others Present: Greg Parker, Calvin LeSueur and Ryan Potter 

Call to Order:  6:34 pm by Mindy 

Minutes of February 26, 2019 Meeting: Approved 

New Business: 

• Street Trust (formerly BTA) – HB 2682 clarifies that bike lanes continue through 
intersections and has just passed out of committee. Motion passed to send letter to our 
state senator and representative in support of this bill. Mindy will prepare letter. 

• May Bike and Walk Challenge Month – Proclamation to be read by Mayor Hodson at May 1st 
city council meeting. 

• Calvin said he has contacted Canby businesses to be bike friendly by supplying bike racks 
and water bottle fills. 

Old Business: 

• County Bike/Ped – Bruce said that project priorities for the I205 widening and seismic 
upgrades have been established. ODOT does not want to do expensive bike projects for 
I205 and usually chooses the least expensive option. Concern was expressed about ODOT’s 
interpretation of their responsibilities under the OR Bike Bill. 

• CTV5 – Mindy said we can film public info spots on bike safety, bike gear, bike rides, etc. 

• Greg said the access to the logging road at Baker Prairie is on school property and is their 
responsibility. Any request for improvements should be from our committee chair to the 
school board chair. Motion approved to send a request for a curb cut on Township Rd to 
Canby School Board Chair. 

Development Updates: 

• Calvin said that funding was approved to install water bottle filling station at the Bike 
Hub. 

• Ryan said the RFP for the splash pad at Maple Street Park is going out the first of the 
month. 

• Ryan said the city wants to update its TSP (Transportation System Plan). 

Adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 7:58 pm. Next meeting is May 28, 2019 at Willow Creek Room.


